
UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 

REQION iX  


75 Hawthome Street 

San Francisco, CA 941053901 


June 4, 2008 

Jon B. Roberts 
City Manager JUN 0 6 2008 

City of Victorville 
14343 Civic Drive 
P.O. Box 5001 

Victorville, CA 92393-5001 


Subject: Proposed Victorville I1 Prevention of Significant Deterioration Permit 

Dear Mr. Roberts: 

We have enclosed a proposed Prevention of Significant Deterioration (PSD) permit in 

response to your application for a United States Environmental Protection Agency Prevention of 

Significant Deterioration (PSD) permit (40 CFR 52.21). You have requested approval to 

construct a 563 MW natural gas fired combined cycle power plant in Victorville, California. 


Our review of the information submitted indicates that PSD applies to the following 

pollutants: 


Pollutant Allowable Emission Rate (tons/year) 
Carbon Monoxide (CO) 254.2 
Oxides of Nitrogen (NO3 108.4 
Total Particulate Matter (PM) 124.5 
Particulate Matter less than 10 micrometers in diameter 

120.9
(PMlo), as a surrogate for PM2.5 

We have reviewed your May 4,2007 PSD application and June 22,2007 PSD application 

amendment against the review criteria established by the PSD regulations, as explained in our 

statement of basis and ambient air quality impact report (enclosed). EPA has concluded that the 

project will not cause, or contribute to, a violation of any National Ambient Air Quality Standard 

based on that information. We have also concluded that the project use Best Available Control 

Technology. EPA is proposing to approve the project subject to the enclosed conditions. 


A public notice on Friday, June 6,2008 in the Victorville Daily Press and on the EPA 

Region 9 website will announce the proposed project, EPA's proposed permit, and the public 

comment period for the proposed permit. Comments on this proposed action may be submitted to 

the EPA Region 9 Office, Attn: Anita Lee (AIR-3), until July 7,2008. Should there be a 

significant amount of public comment with respect to the proposed action, or a specific request, 

EPA may hold a public hearing. 


Printed on Recycled Paper 



If EPA receives comments on the proposed approval, we must respond to those 
comments in writing by the time of our final permit action. The final permit, if granted, will be 
effective thirty (30) days after its receipt by the City of Victorville, unless: 

1. Review is requested under 40 CFR 124.1 9. 

2. No comments request a change in the draft permit, in which case the 
permit shall become effective immediately upon issuance. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this process. For questions concerning the 
technical review of your application, please contact Anita Lee at (41 5) 972-3958 or 
lee.anita@,epa. - gov. 

Sincerely, 

. - 
~ e r a r d o  C. ~ i o s  
Chief, Air Permits Ofice 

cc: Allan DeSalvio, MDAQMD (via email) 
John Kessler, CEC (via email) 
Sara Head, ENSR (via email) 
Tom Barnett, Inland Energy (via email) 
Jon B. Roberts, City Manager, City of Victorville (via email) 

Enclosures (2) 
































































































